Selectmen's Workshop October 29, 2021

Attendance:

Selectmen: Scott Rice, Charyl Reardon, Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch, Mike Welch

In Person Public: Dan Wojcik (Pennichuck), Steve LaFrance (Horizon Engineering)

Zoom Public: Bill Mellett, Bill Waterhouse

Charyl called workshop to order at 8:01 am.

The Board reviewed and discussed:

- Water Agreement Renewal of 3-year agreement with Pennichuck
 - Dan discussed the new standards related to iron, copper, and manganese and the proposed enforcement
- Dan notified the Board that they will have until 2024 to identify the piping in the ground which includes the customers side of the service line.
- IDR Permit Woodstock Inn & Brewery Steve LaFrance noted that the IDR needs to be amended to encompass the effects of new treatment facility installed at the brewery. Steve will work with NHDES to update and revise the last IDR. Steve noted that

The public was able to participate remotely over Zoom by going to www.zoom.us, using the Zoom App on a cellphone, or on a landline calling 1-646-558-8656 Password: 003948 and entering Meeting ID: 935 0216 8673-Password: 003948

Charvi Reardon, Chairman

Data

Scott Rice

R.G. Rand

R. Gil Rand